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Information Bulletin No. IB15-014 (WITHDRAWN – 2016 July) November 10, 2015 
 
 

This Information Bulletin supersedes IB11-016 issued on September 23, 2011 
 

Information Bulletins issued as STANDATA by Alberta Municipal Affairs 
governing Gas and Pressure Equipment Safety disciplines on 

1) Liquefied Petroleum Gas Storage Installations in Residential and 
Commercial Applications, 

2) Fuel Gas Pressure Piping in Plants, and 
3) Propane Storage Tanks Designed for 200 psig 

 
 
The following Information Bulletins, issued as STANDATA by the Ministry of Municipal 
Affairs of the Government of Alberta, were jointly developed by Safety Services, both 
the Pressure Equipment Sub-Council and the Gas Sub-Council of the Safety Codes 
Council and ABSA, and signed off by the Administrator of Gas Safety and the 
Administrator of Pressure Equipment Safety as requirements for the specific equipment 
for use in Alberta: 
 
1)  Gas Safety Information Bulletin, STANDATA G-02-11-ABSA (issued September 2011) 

Liquefied Petroleum Gas Storage Vessel Installations 
 

This bulletin is issued to inform all those involved in the propane industry, including 
Accredited Inspection Authorities, Canadian Propane Association (CPA) members, 
propane suppliers, manufacturers and gas fitters/Installers, of the requirements 
associated with the installation of LPG (Liquefied Petroleum Gas) Storage Vessels 
in domestic and commercial applications. 

 
2)  Gas Safety Information Bulletin, STANDATA G-03-11-ABSA [REV1] (October 2015) 

 Fuel Gas Pressure Piping in Plants 
 

This bulletin is issued to inform all Accredited Inspection Authorities, Gas Utilities, 
Federation of Alberta Gas Co-ops, Canadian Propane Association (CPA) 
members, propane suppliers, commercial and industrial facilities as well as 
gasfitters/installers to ensure that designers and installers are aware of the 
provisions for fuel gas pressure piping above and below 15 psi (103 kPa). 
 

3)  Gas Safety Information Bulletin, STANDATA G-04-11-ABSA (issued September 2011) 
 Propane Storage Tanks Designed for 200 PSIG 
 

This bulletin is issued to all Accredited Inspection Authorities, Canadian Propane 
Association (CPA) members, propane suppliers and gasfitters/installers to clarify 
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the operation of the propane storage tanks designed for 200 psig in existing 
installations in the province. Import of such tanks from outside Alberta is not 
acceptable for use in Alberta. 

 
 
If further clarification on the Information Bulletins is required, you could contact the 
Alberta Municipal Affairs, Safety Services office, or the local ABSA offices. 
 
 
 
 
 
<original signed by> 
 
Mike Poehlmann, P.L. (Eng.) 
Administrator, Province of Alberta Pressure Equipment Safety 
Chief Inspector, ABSA the pressure equipment safety authority 
 

http://www.municipalaffairs.alberta.ca/cp_index.cfm
http://www.absa.ca/regional-offices/

